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President's Message
Happy Spring Everyone! It’s hard to believe that
Spring has arrived here in Ohio, the flowers are
blooming here in Southwest Ohio, and activity is
beginning to pick up at our cemeteries; I hope
that your year is off to a great start.

Just as our springtime in the cemetery can be
filled with activity, our OCA Convention has been
very busy as well. I would like to thank everyone
who attended our Annual Sales Awards in February,
and, our first Cemetery Conversation on Zoom in March. In
April, the OCA, in conjunction with the Catholic Cemeteries of
Ohio, is hosting a Think Tank in Coshocton OH. This is a first­
time collaboration between the two cemetery associations,
and, I look forward to sharing more about the results in our
next newsletter. If you would like to receive information about
attending future Think Tanks hosted by the OCA and CCO,
please let me know. As with all things, its great be together as
a group to share ideas, collaborate, and network.

Looking forward to the summer, I would encourage everyone to
save the date to attend the annual Convention and Trade show
in Dayton OH this upcoming July 31­ August 2nd. This year our
Field Day will be held at Mark Davis’ Dayton Memorial Park. I
know that the crew there is working hard to prepare a special
event. Speaking of special events, during the annual
Convention, the entertainment on August 1st is an optional
outing to a Dayton Dragon’s (Single A Reds affiliate) baseball
game. In previous years we have hosted Casino and Trivia
nights, but the Dragons really highlight the Gem City. There will
be more information about the annual Convention, including
speaker information, coming out soon.

Again, if there is anything that I, or the OCA, can do for you
please reach out. I hope that everyone has a wonderful Spring
and Memorial Day season!

Scott Wright, M.Div., CCCE
Community Outreach Director
Calvary Cemetery
OCA President
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Update From Sedgwick continued from page 4.
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Spring Newsletter Special

SUCCESS IS NOT FINAL;
FAILURE IS NOT FATAL;
IT IS THE COURAGE TO CONTINUE THAT COUNTS.

-WINSTON S. CHURCHILL

As the Winter season begins to fade, we begin to prepare for the Spring rush. This is a great
time to reflect on the past year. What went well? When did things not go as planned? How do
we, as a vital business, build for the future? Everyone in our industry has a specific way of doing
things. Is it the best way, or just the way we have always done things? Over the years, I have
learned to keep an open mind to new ideas and processes. These ideas can come from within
your organization at every level or from networking throughout our industry.

The Ohio Cemetery Association has provided many new ideas and processes over the years
that I have adapted into my operations. These ideas can be as simple as grave/interment
verifications or major project plans for mausoleums and cremation gardens. Our association
holds years of knowledge dealing with every aspect of cemetery operations. Information sharing
is a great tool (and FREE!) for expanding operational needs throughout our industry. This is
where our OCA events come into play. Our events provide a laid-back atmosphere to share
ideas and discuss industry trends with fellow cemeterians and suppliers. These events also
provide a great environment to network and receive much-needed legal updates.

Cemetery operations are constantly evolving and require an open mind. Until you work in the
industry, it's difficult to imagine everything that goes into it. Cemeteries range in different sizes,
interment options, and available staffing. However, regardless of your size or business structure,
we face the same obstacles and challenges. What are my customer’s needs? Do the options
that we provide fit each family’s desires? Am I prepared to handle a grieving family? Is my staff
or grounds workers trained to handle difficult situations? How do I expand my services to meet
the needs and expectations of the families I work with? These are all important considerations
that we can continuously evaluate and improve by making small changes from within. It is
important to be sure these changes are communicated throughout your organization. Keep
everyone informed! Make everyone within your organization feel respected and up to speed on
these changes. Employees that are well informed will tend to feel part of the TEAM and, in
return, will feel appreciated, valued, and be better employees.

Keeping the workplace atmosphere positive is important. Leading by example is crucial. There
are many struggles in this world that we have no control over. Try to take this opportunity to
make a positive impact on someone’s life during a challenging time. We all face tough decisions
in life that many people are not aware of. We typically spend more time with our coworkers than
with our families. Use this time to build positive working relationships. A friendly gesture or hello
may be all that’s needed to let someone know you care.

Hopefully, 2023 will be a great year that brings many joys and accomplishments your way.
Please utilize the OCA’s vast networking and reach out with any questions or issues that you
and your organization may face.

Scott Harmon
City of Dover Cemeteries
OCA Board Member



Page 7 OCA Journal

April 2023 | Volume 13 | Issue 2

As the Winter season begins to fade, we begin to prepare for the Spring rush. This is a great
time to reflect on the past year. What went well? When did things not go as planned? How do
we, as a vital business, build for the future? Everyone in our industry has a specific way of doing
things. Is it the best way, or just the way we have always done things? Over the years, I have
learned to keep an open mind to new ideas and processes. These ideas can come from within
your organization at every level or from networking throughout our industry.

The Ohio Cemetery Association has provided many new ideas and processes over the years
that I have adapted into my operations. These ideas can be as simple as grave/interment
verifications or major project plans for mausoleums and cremation gardens. Our association
holds years of knowledge dealing with every aspect of cemetery operations. Information sharing
is a great tool (and FREE!) for expanding operational needs throughout our industry. This is
where our OCA events come into play. Our events provide a laid-back atmosphere to share
ideas and discuss industry trends with fellow cemeterians and suppliers. These events also
provide a great environment to network and receive much-needed legal updates.

Cemetery operations are constantly evolving and require an open mind. Until you work in the
industry, it's difficult to imagine everything that goes into it. Cemeteries range in different sizes,
interment options, and available staffing. However, regardless of your size or business structure,
we face the same obstacles and challenges. What are my customer’s needs? Do the options
that we provide fit each family’s desires? Am I prepared to handle a grieving family? Is my staff
or grounds workers trained to handle difficult situations? How do I expand my services to meet
the needs and expectations of the families I work with? These are all important considerations
that we can continuously evaluate and improve by making small changes from within. It is
important to be sure these changes are communicated throughout your organization. Keep
everyone informed! Make everyone within your organization feel respected and up to speed on
these changes. Employees that are well informed will tend to feel part of the TEAM and, in
return, will feel appreciated, valued, and be better employees.

Keeping the workplace atmosphere positive is important. Leading by example is crucial. There
are many struggles in this world that we have no control over. Try to take this opportunity to
make a positive impact on someone’s life during a challenging time. We all face tough decisions
in life that many people are not aware of. We typically spend more time with our coworkers than
with our families. Use this time to build positive working relationships. A friendly gesture or hello
may be all that’s needed to let someone know you care.

Hopefully, 2023 will be a great year that brings many joys and accomplishments your way.
Please utilize the OCA’s vast networking and reach out with any questions or issues that you
and your organization may face.

Scott Harmon
City of Dover Cemeteries
OCA Board Member



April 2023 | Volume 13 | Issue 2

Page 8 OCA Journal



Page 9 OCA Journal

April 2023 | Volume 13 | Issue 2



Page 10 OCA Journal

April 2023 | Volume 13 | Issue 2

The Garden of Peace Columbarium will be dedicated on May 13th at
Calvary Cemetery.  Designed by McCleskey, this building features glass
front niches.  The most striking feature of this building is that back wall is
completely made of glass overlooking the St. Kateri Preserve for Natural
Burial.  This building will be open for tours as part of the OCA Convention
and Trade Show this summer.  Mark your calendars to attend the trade
show and tour the columbarium on August 2, 2023.

Cemetery Spotlight – Calvary Cemetery -
Dayton, Ohio
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Cemetery Spotlight continued from page 10.
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